
Triathlon London

(Triathlon England - London Region)

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 17th October 2017 at 7pm.
Venue: Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators, Saffron House, 6-10 Kirby St, London EC1N 8TS

In attendance: 
Debbie Clarke, Chris Hall, Peter Lambert, Audrey Livingston, Alan Spelling, John Lunt, Martin McGuigan, Nicola Dennes 

Full list of non-committee member attendees in appendix 1

1. Welcome
DC introduced the AGM, and the guests. She noted that all reports were to be made available on the Triathlon London website should any member wish to read them in detail. 

2. Apologies
Joe Wilson, Lara Bonici, Christine Meek.
3. Review of previous minutes of meeting held on 6 October 2016
Accepted for accuracy and approved

4. Matters arising
The technical query was discussed:
‘’What is this committee, as well as Triathlon England and the British Triathlon Federation, doing to combat the ever increasing costs associated with becoming involved with and remaining involved with triathlon and multi-sport activities? I believe that the high costs of race entry in particular are a tangible deterrent to a huge number of people from becoming involved in our sport and I think it is disgraceful. By way of example, the 2017 London Olympic distance race was £90 as an early bird entry, rising to £110; the 2018 ITU Leeds Sprint distance race is £80 as an early bird entry, rising to £95; and the costs of smaller and regional events are climbing ever higher.’’
DC noted that we need to be careful in comparing commercial and club events. Commercially ran events are by their very nature put on to create profits. The cost of organising and hosting events is high even for club events where there can be road closures, venue costs, health and safety and equipment costs. The London clubs and especially the league events do very well to keep the cost of races to reasonable levels.  BTF and Triathlon England have looked at this in some detail and it is how the “Go Tri” initiative was borne. This is a low cost and important way forward for participation in events both for people new to the sport and for those want to race at a low cost.  There is little which can be done to legislate for commercial event entry costs for athletes unfortunately but TE is building a strong relationship with the larger providers and will continue to monitor this. 
5. Chairman’s report
DC updated the AGM from her report. Full report is available on the TL website.

6. Finance Report
CH addressed the meeting and explained the current financial situation with the centralisation of coaching courses and explained the current situation as “quiet and set to get even quieter.” Financial report is available on the TL website.
7. Other reports
Full reports are available on the TL Website. DC noted that there had been no questions put forward for committee members.
8. Election of officers
DC announced that Lara Bonici was has been proposed, seconded and elected as the only candidate for the Regional Officials Role.  
DC noted that none of the committee positions were contested, but that we still have vacancies in the positions of Paratri Coordinator and the Media Officer. It was also noted that we would be putting in place a Welfare Officer during the year for election at the next AGM. It was noted that the region aims to be as inclusive as possible, and given the time consuming nature of a number of the roles, noted that the region adopts a policy of ‘co-opting’ whereby a role can be shared and would welcome volunteers to come forward to assist the committee. 
To that effect, the posts are as follows:
Chair: 
 


   Debbie Clarke


Vice Chair: 
 


   Alan Spelling 


Treasurer: 

  

   Chris Hall 


Regional Official Coordinator:
   Lara Bonici
Senior League Coordinator:  
   Alan Spelling


Secretary: 



   Joe Wilson

Coaching Coordinator:

   Audrey Livingston
Junior Series Coordinator: 
   Martin McGuigan
Media Officer: 


   No candidate – to be co-opted
Partnership Officer: 

   Nicola Dennes

Paratri Coordinator:

  No candidate – to be co-opted
9. Resolutions
DC explained the need to change our London Constitution as previously circulated in line with directives form Sport England and the new Code for Sports Governance. The committee is truly accountable and needs to monitor and change as required areas around gender balance, rotation and ensuring new people come on board. In addition an indemnity has been added to protect the Executive Officers.

There were 4 comments submitted to the chair in advance of the AGM for discussion.

1) In section 4 para (4) add the word “suitable” to the statement “if no other suitable person presents themselves”
DC explained this change should be accepted as it was necessary to avoid being forced to accept a non-suitable person presenting themselves and was agreed.  
2) Section 5 Para I “in the absence of the Chair” then it seems to delete Vice Chair or President and that should be re-entered.

DC explained that the section had deleted as it was not necessary and that there was no further amendment required.

3) Section 5 para 2 – why has “in post at the time” been deleted. Explanation from DC it was agreed that it should remain for clarity of quorate. 
DC explained that this was a sensible comment as it would ensure there was no misunderstanding when determining quorate within committee meetings and therefore should be amended.  
4) Section 7 para 2 - Mandated by the “Committee” and not the “Chair” 

DC noted that this should be amended also as it would be sensible for it to be a decision of the committee.  
The New Proposed Constitution and additions above were put to those present and was unanimously agreed.  
10. AOB
Whilst no formal AOB had been brought to the attention of the chair DC asked those present whether there were any additional questions they wished to ask. 

A) RA mentioned queries with “Clubs” and whether certain clubs were affiliated within the London and therefore able to participate in the league.

JT explained the differences between, types of clubs as Virtual and Traditional and that clubs can opt in or out of a region. JT maintains an upto date list of all clubs in the region and should be consulted for clarity during the season if there are queries.  
B) JL also asked the question about clubs choosing their region and whether there was a process. 

PP noted that these queries come through to him. Where there was a club looking to change region or be assigned to a region outside of the standard jurisdiction then he would involve the two regions in question and it would be the decision as to the committee as to which region to allow the club to be affiliated with. All these decisions are made locally with support from the centre.
C) DC noted that following the AGM JT would be doing a short presentation of the new TriMark, copies of which will be made available on the TL website. 

DC thanked everyone for attending and drew the meeting to a close.

Appendix 1
AGM attendees, full list. In total 11 clubs are represented.
	Name
	Club
	TE number

	Debbie Clarke 
	Serpentine 
	E1040164

	Peter Lambert
	Trent Park 
	E8570

	Audrey Livingston
	Crystal Palace
	E125740

	Jon Train 
	None 
	E9389

	James Beckinsale
	Optima Racing Team 
	E6928

	Gillian Sanders 
	Optima Racing Team 
	----

	John Lunt 
	Kingfisher
	E1291

	Alan Spelling 
	Met Police Tri
	E3734

	Tom Chant 
	None
	E136686

	Chris hall 
	Crystal Palace 
	E130096

	Steve Newell
	None
	E726

	Andrzej Warhaftig 
	Hillingdon 
	E95

	Ben  Hieatt – Smith 
	South London  Harriers
	E1039569

	Richard Gerrard 
	London Fields Tri Club
	E1082010

	David Synuit
	Windrush
	E1062738

	Rob Argles
	Ful - on -Tri
	E126739

	Nick Dennes
	EY pending
	-------

	Martin McGuigan
	--------------
	--------

	Peter Pain
	British Triathlon 
	E5160

	
	
	


